UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, SAN FRANCISCO

ACADEMIC SENATE



Communication from the Committee on Academic Personnel

January 31, 2006

Sally Marshall, PhD Associate Vice Chancellor of Academic Affairs C-116, Box 0652 San Francisco, CA 94143-0652

RE: Committee on Academic Personnel Position on Electronic and Open Access Publications

Dear Dr. Marshall,

It has come to the attention of the Committee on Academic Personnel that, in the future, publication in electronic or open access journals may constitute an increasing proportion of faculty members' bibliographies. CAP wishes to emphasize that publication in such electronic or online journals will be considered in the same light as publication in traditional print journals. As with the latter, open access journals will be viewed in the light of their peer review processes and standing in their particular field of scholarship.

Sincerely,

Committee on Academic Personnel

Joel Karliner, MD, Chair, School of Medicine
Mary Croughan, PhD, Vice-Chair, School of Medicine
Claire Brett, MD, Member, School of Medicine
James Cleaver, PhD, Member, School of Medicine
Erika Froelicher, RN, PhD, FAAN, Member, School of Nursing
Rita Redberg, MD, Member, School of Medicine
Thomas Scanlan, PhD, Member, School of Pharmacy
Margaret Walsh, RDH, EdD, Member, School of Dentistry
Peter Wright, MD, PhD, Member, School of Medicine